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1st Bank

120 2nd Strect NW
Sidney, Montana 38270
Phone: 406/ 433-3212
Fax: 406 7 433-3233
www. Isthanksidney.com

January 17, 2006

Regulation Comiments
Chief Counsel’s Office
Office of Thrift Supervision
1700 G Street NW
Washington, DC 20552

RE: OTS No. 2005-40
RIN 1550-AB98

Dear Sir/Madam:

1 just read an article pertaining to the advance notice of proposed rulemaking (ANPR}
addressing the risk-weighted capital requirements for banks.

I have made the observation, based on approximately 40 years of banking, that the
banking rule-making bodies only have “one paintbrush and one bucket of paint.” All
banks seem to have to abide by the same or stmilar regulations regardiess of the
following:
s therisk each size institution represents to the FDIC and the financial industry;
s the number of staff available, or lack thereof, to comply with regulations,
including their competency;
= the cost to comply as a percent of assets, since assets produce the gross profit to
cover overhead costs;
» ifitis a rural bank or a metropolitan bank.

My point is this: Please make regulations that relate to the true risk that an institution’s
size and geographic location present fo the national financial industry.

Sincerely,
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1st Bank

120 2™ Street NW
Sidney, MT 59270
406-433-3212

Fax: 406-433-3235

FACSIMILE TRANSMITTAL FORM

DATE: January 18, 2006 Cover Sheet plus i pages
TO: Regulation Comments No. 2005-40
Chief Counsel’s Office

Office of Thrift Supervision

Phone No.

Fax No. 202-906-6318

FROM: John L. Franklin, President & CEO

AHARD COPY OF THISFAX L] WILL BE SENT BY MALL
| WiLL NOT BE SENT BY MATL

MESSAGE:

The information comtained in this facslimile message 15 privileged wnd confidential information intended only for the
use of the individual or entity named sbove, If the reader of this miessage is not the intended recipient, you are hereby
notified that any disscmgnation, diseribution or copying of this commmunication is strictly prohibived. If you have
received this communication in ervor, please immediately notify us by teléphone and return the original message 1o us
at the above address via the U.S, Postal Service. Thank you.




